March 25, 1957 Dr. Meredith J. Sprunger 307 N. Plymouth St. Culver, Indiana Dear Dr. Sprunger: A number of our folks have gone over your "URANTIA PRIMER" making a few editorial suggestions and correcting one or two points out of harmony with the text. None of us is pleased with the title "URANTIA PRIMER". This is really not a primer. We have thought of many captions, but it has been difficult to agree on one. After considering over a dozen we have more nearly come to agree on " A SHORT SUMMARY OF THE URANTIA BOOK." We have considered such terms as "Condensation." "Survey," "Syllabus, ""Synopsis, " "Short Version, " "Introduction," and so forth, but we are more nearly in agreement on the caption "A SHORT SUMMARY OF THE URANTIA BOOK." We hope that this might meet with your approval, or maybe you can come up with a new caption that will satisfy everybody.

If we can agree on this title, at the next meeting of the Urantia Foundation I will make application for permission to use the passages quoted from the Urantia Book.

I trust all goes well with you.

Sincerely,

William S. Sadler

WSS/ar